
Senator Hickman, Representative Sylvester, and members of the Committee on Labor and Housing, my 
name is Lisa Turner, I am the president of the Maine Vegetable and Small Fruit Growers Association, and 
we are against LD 1022.

The unintended consequences of this bill will negate so many good things that so many of us have been 
working for over many years.

First, farm workers will make LESS money.  Very few farm workers are paid below or even at minimum 
wage, no matter what the law allows.  Most vegetable farms are paying their regular workers $13 to $16 
per hour this year.  NONE of us can afford a 50% increase in that rate, even for a few hours a week.  
Time and a half on $15/hour is more than three times the federal minimum wage that many farms 
throughout the country are paying.  We DO compete with pricing for vegetables grown in all states, as 
well as Mexico.  No one can expect a business to be competitive if they have to pay three times as much 
for labor.  

Farming is the only place where a relatively low-skilled person can work more hours and earn more 
money.  Try getting over 40 hours in retail or fast food.  Our newest hire is looking forward to a 50-hour 
work week, as he has done on other farms, and will be very disappointed if he misses out on $5000 this 
season because of this bill, and I don’t care who you are, that’s a lot of money.  If you pass this bill, you 
will be responsible for that young man’s loss of income.  I don’t understand why we would choose to 
punish those who want to work.  Don’t think this bill will help farm workers earn more, it will not.  

Many farm workers come from other countries or Puerto Rico.  They want to work 80 hours a week and 
send the money home and take the winters off with their families.  Working in the U.S. is an incredibly 
important source of income in many poor countries in the Caribbean and Latin America, and this bill will 
deprive some very needy people of their livelihoods.  Those workers won’t come here if they can’t work 
over 40 hours a week because they would not earn enough money to make it worth the time away from 
their families.

Prices will rise because this wage increase MUST come from consumers, farmers can’t make any less 
money than they already do.  Additionally, farmers will be faced with the choice of only growing things 
that can be machine harvested, as one of our members suggested; or scaling back to solely doing direct 
marketing, as suggested by another; or getting out of farming all together, as suggested by many.  I hear 
despair in our farmers’ voices when we talk about this bill. 

Workers will make less and customers will face fewer choices, higher prices, and overall less local 
product in the market.  Given the increased food insecurity due to COVID, this seems like a particularly 
poor time to enact this bill.

We urge you to vote no on LD 1022.


